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DIRECTORY
To list your business drop us a card!

Call  785-332-3162 today.

Your Dry Cleaning & Laundry Specialists

Pick-up & Drop off
Hometown Market-Bird City
Owens True-Value-St. Francis

We Go That Extra Mile

BUSINESS CARD 

obe’s
rchery

Supply
Josh Moberly

1430 Rd. 6 —St. Francis, Ks. 67756
970-630-1196 Call for business hours & Services

email: MobesArchery@Live.com

Complete
Bow Shop 
& Services

Kelli Githens
Cherry Creek Mortgage Company

Giving back to the Great Community I was raised in and
meeting your home financing needs. Local references

available about the Great Care you will receive.

kgithens@ccmclending.com
www.kelligithens.com

GM CENTER

 WARNING:  If you see 
smoke coming from Vince’s 
GM Center not to worry.  
It’s the results from the hot 
deals going on now during 
our early Memorial Day 
sale with hugh savings.  

2009 Cadillac Escalade, Black

2009 Chevy Traverse,White

2009 GMC 1/2 Ton Crew Cab, White

0% APR up to 60 months or 
up to $4,500.00 Consumer 
cash on select models. Sales 
ends 5/30/09. Call Mel, Jeff 
or Tim for details...

For Sales:
Jeff Eberhart
719-340-5541

Tim Miller
719-340-7232

Mel Brisendine
718-346-4127

2009 Buick Lacrosse, Silver

Go Green to Save Green! 

Derek Crow - Fully Insured
785-342-1485 or 785-899-6228

Free 
Estimates

Call us for your construction needs  —

Tax Credits Available
for energy efficient home repairs

New Windows — Doors — Insulation
— Metal & Reflective Asphalt 

Roof Systems

All types of new construction & remodeling

Money
raised to
fight
cancer

In a couple of weeks, Sawhill 
Park, downtown St. Francis, will 
be filled with people for Cheyenne 
County Cancer Relay for Life.

The Relay, set for June 5, of-
fers food and entertainment for 
everyone as well as honoring can-
cer victims and those who have 
survived, said Gloria Bracelin, a 
chairman for the event.

Throughout the evening, there 
will be people walking around the 
block, never letting the relay stop. 

“Relay teams walk from dusk 
until dawn, representing the idea 
that, at the darkest moment of a 
cancer victim, the dawn will rise,” 
Mrs. Bracelin said. “One day, we 
will have a cure or prevention for 
cancer.”

Teams are still needed and wel-
comed. Those who don’t have a 
team can join one. Just call Mrs. 
Bracelin at 332-2757 or just show 
up.

“Please search your heart and 
come be a part of the dedicated 
groups at the relay,” she said.

Luminarias
Keely Loyd, luminaria chairper-

son, is urging people to get their 
luminaria early by calling her at 
332-2438 or any member of the 
Relay Committee.

Luminarias are candles which 
will glow in the dusk and through-
out the evening — another way 
of remembering those who did 
not survive cancer, or in honor of 
someone who has survived. The 
names are on the luminarias and 
are also read from the band shell 
at dark. 

All money raised will go to re-
search to cure cancer and to help 
those who suffer from the dreaded 
disease.

Locks of Love
There is a new schedule for 

“Locks of Love.” This year, hair 
donors are requested to have their 
hair cut before the day of the Re-
lay. Before and after pictures will 
be displayed at the Relay.

The hair must be at least 10 
inches to be eligible to locks of 
love. For more information, con-
tact Denise Andrist, 332-3393.

Quilts
The cancer quilt is on display at 

the United Methodist Thrift Store. 
Ladies, who enjoy quilting, put 
together a quilt and donated it to 
the Relay in order to raise money 
for the American Cancer Society. 
People can donate toward the quilt 
and there will be one lucky person 
taking it home.

Another quilt, constructed from 
squares last year’s youth teams 
made, will be auctioned off the 
night of the Relay. 

The cancer quilt is already hung 
at the Thrift Store and the second 
quilt will be on display the week 
before the Relay.

Auction
The auction will be held at the 

band shell the night of the Relay. 
Skip and Betty Petersen will do-
nate their skills in auctioning the 
theme baskets filled with mer-
chandise and other items that have 
been donated. Baskets are donated 
by individuals, groups, businesses 
and organizations. 

Anyone wanting to donate a 
basket should call Mrs. Petersen 
so the basket can be displayed 
before the Relay. All baskets will 
be displayed in the Thrift Store’s 
windows.

“We want everyone to come 
to the Relay, join the fun, enjoy 
the food and entertainment,” said 
Mrs. Bracelin. 

Fees; meal tickets go up
By Karen Krien

karen.k@nwkansas.com
As like so many things, it will 

cost a little more to enroll students 
in the St. Francis schools next year. 

There will be 20- and 30-cent in-
creases.

At the Thursday school board 
meeting, the price of meal tickets 
brought a lot of discussion. One of 

the board ask if the school came 
out even on meal tickets.

Oh no, said Rob Schiltz, superin-
tendent. The school loses money.

In fact, he said, no school comes 
out — it is a service the school pro-
vides.

The school’s food service budget 
is around $150,000. 

Next year, breakfast at the high 
school will cost $1.45 each and 
$2 for lunch. At the grade school, 
breakfast will cost $1.20 and lunch, 
$1.65.

Bonnie Zweygardt, board presi-
dent, pointed out that she couldn’t 
pack a lunch for those prices. 

It was pointed out that there are 
a number of students qualifying 
for reduced or free meal tickets.

The board agreed to raise the 
prices of meal tickets.

Book rental fees and activity 
tickets for students in both build-
ings will also go up. 

At the high school, book rental 
will go from $15 to $25; activity 
tickets, from $8.50 to $11.

At the grade school, kindergar-
ten book rental will go from $10 
to $15; grade school book rental, 
from $15 to $25; and the activity 
ticket will be $7.50 from $5. Driv-
ers ed permits, chemistry/basic 
biology and towel fees will stay 
the same as will the yearbook and 
DVD prices.

Dealership gives 
two scholarships

Douthit Busse

By Casey McCormick
scmccormick@nwkansas.com 

A new scholarship was intro-
duced for two Cheyenne County 
seniors this year. The Built Ford 
Tough Trucks FFA scholarship was 
awarded to a student from both 
county schools.

Yost Ford Mercury teamed with 
Ford Motor Company to award 
$1,000 to Courtney Douthit, St. 
Francis Community High School, 
and Sydney Busse, Cheylin High 
School. Each graduating senior is a 
member of their school’s FFA orga-
nization.

Bob Yost, owner of the dealer-
ship, was happy to help the gradu-
ates.

“We’re excited to be able to give 
the scholarships to two deserving 
kids,” Mr. Yost said. “Hopefully, we 
will have more FFA members ap-
plying for the program next year.”

Although this is the first time 

this scholarship has been awarded 
here, Ford has supported the Na-
tional FFA Foundation since the 
first F-Series truck was introduced 
in 1948. In the same spirit the Built 
Ford Tough collegiate program be-
gan in 1997. Over 5,500 students 
have used the scholarship to further 
their education.

This year’s Cheyenne County 
scholars join 452 seniors across 
America who plan to attend college 
in the fall of 2009.

Club Clip
Tuesday Club

March
Tuesday Club met at the Chey-

enne Manor on March 10 with 
Coleen Gardner and Nola Burrus 
as hostesses. A delicious dessert 
was served by the hostesses. 

Fifteen members were present to 
enjoy Coleen Gardner’s report on 
travel trailers. Traveling in trailers 
started in the 1900s and is getting 
better every year. Some gave ex-
amples of the trailers of years ago 
and of the trailers of today. What 
a difference.

The meeting adjourned with the 
collect.

April
Tuesday Club met at the Chey-

enne Manor on April 14 with Car-
ol Rogers and Dorothy Carpenter 
as hostesses. The hostesses served 
a delicious dessert to the 18 mem-
bers that were present. Roll call 
was your dream house.

Carol Rogers gave 12 steps to 
build your dream house. Most 
thought the house they were in 
was their dream house.

The meeting adjourned with the 
collect.

HANGING THE QUILT at the Thrift Store were (l to r) Betty 
Louden, Louise Wilson and Carol Forsythe. The quilt will be 
given away at the Relay.

GLORIA BRACELIN prepares a 
basket for the Relay auction.

Anniversary
celebrated

Derald and Greta Sawyer will 
celebrate their 50th wedding an-
niversary with an open house. The 
celebration is set for 2 to 4 p.m. on 
Monday at the  Methodist Church in 
Bird City.

Derald and Greta Sawyer
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